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The secretariat of the United Nations Framework Convention on Climate Change 
presents its compliments to the National Focal Points for climate change and to the Permanent 
Missions to the United Nations. 

 
The secretariat has the honour to inform Parties and signatories to the United Nations 

Framework Convention on Climate Change (hereinafter referred to as the Convention) that on 
3 June 2011, the secretariat received a letter dated 18 May 2011 from the Government of 
Cyprus and the European Union which sets out a proposal to amend Annex I to the Convention 
with a view to adding the name of Cyprus to that Annex as of 1 January 2013, or on a later 
date.  The letter, including the proposed amendment in an annex, received by the secretariat is 
attached. 
 
 The procedures for amending an Annex to the Convention are contained in Articles 15 
and 16 of the Convention.  Article 16, paragraph 4, of the Convention provides that the 
proposal of amendments to annexes to the Convention shall be in accordance with the 
procedure set out in Article 15, paragraph 2.  Article 15, paragraph 1, of the Convention states 
that "Any Party may propose amendments to the Convention".  Article 15, paragraph 2, of the 
Convention states that �Amendments to the Convention shall be adopted at an ordinary session 
of the Conference of the Parties.  The text of any proposed amendment to the Convention shall 
be communicated to the Parties by the secretariat at least six months before the meeting at 
which it is proposed for adoption.  The secretariat shall also communicate proposed 
amendments to the signatories to the Convention and, for information, to the Depositary.� 
 
 The proposal will be included in the provisional agenda of the seventeenth session of 
the Conference of the Parties.  The full text of the proposal will also be issued as an official 
document of the Conference of the Parties in the six official languages of the United Nations.   
 
 The secretariat avails itself of this opportunity to renew to the National Focal Points for 
climate change and to the Permanent Missions to the United Nations the assurances of its 
highest consideration. 
 
 
 
 
        Bonn, 3 June 2011 
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Letter dated 18 May 2011 from the Government of Cyprus  
and the European Union 

Addressed to the Executive Secretary of the  
United Nations Framework Convention on Climate Change 

 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 



 


